
February 12, 2019 

MAYOR ROBERT GARCIA 
CITY OF LONG BEACH 

To: Members of the City Council 

RECOMMENDATION: 

C-1 

Receive and file report under the Consent Calendar on travel to Sacramento January 6-
7, 2019 and to Washington, D.C. January 22-24, 2019. 

DISCUSSION: 

On January 6-7, I traveled to Sacramento to represent Long Beach at the swearing-in 
ceremonies of Governor Gavin Newsom, State Treasurer Fiona Ma, State Controller 
Betty Yee, and State Insurance Commissioner Ricardo Lara. On January 22-24, I traveled 
to D.C. to represent Long Beach at the U.S. Conference of Mayors Winter Meeting. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

There is no fiscal impact. 

SUGGESTED ACTION: 

Approve recommendation. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mayor Robert Garcia 
City of Long Beach 
Dated: Feb. 4, 2019 
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333 West Ocean Blvd., Long Beach, California 90802 

·~'* 


